City of
EDECR. .
FNEoisay
POLICE DEPARTMENT
MEMORANDUM

September 5, 2024

TO: GEORGEANNE A. WHITE, City Manager
FROM: MINDY CASTO, Interim Chief of Policé\/m_/
Police Department \_/

SUBJECT: CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT APPLICATION P22-03906

The Planning & Development Department has determined Application P22-03906 cannot
meet the location restrictions contained in the Responsible Neighborhood Market Act
(RNMA.) The Police Department has examined quantifiable data related to calls for
service and has determined an exception can be made.

The Circle “D” Food & Liquor store located at 2520 East Olive Avenue is:

(a) not located in an area that would be detrimental to the public health, safety or
welfare of persons located in the area and.

(b) would not increase the severity of existing law enforcement or public nuisance
problems in the area.

The proposed location is in the Central Policing District. There are five (6) existing
locations within a one-mile radius that have (ABC) Type 20/21 alcohol licenses (Off-Sale
beer and wine/distilled spirits.) In the past 12 months, these locations along with the
proposed location have accounted for 75 calls for service amounting to an average of
10.71 calls for service annually for each location, less than one (1) call for service a month.
2.6% of the calls for service (2 total calls) were related to violent crime or weapons
violations.

Based upon the information above, the Police Department can support RNMA location
restriction exception 1.



